







Control Number:  2014-028
2.5 Stock Esslinger Head Proposal

The 2.5 stock class has been racing the 2300 ford engine for many years.  The engine has proven to be a successful race platform for many types of racing, especially the 2.5 stock hydroplane class.  With age the D port cylinder head that is best for racing is becoming difficult to find.  Blocks, cranks, rods are plentiful. 
 Esslinger Engineering has shown an interest in working with the 2.5 stock class in supplying aluminum after market head closely matched to the current D port head.

Some 2.5 stock racers are interested in this approach to extend the 2300 ford life as apposed to introducing a new engine.  It is felt that a new engine and the many auxiliary components need to install a new engine would be far more expensive that extending the life of the 2300 ford engine.

APBA and ACHA racers have shown an interest in this approach.  One goal of this program would be to keep the 2.5 stock rules the same in APBA and ACHA.  This would be the best for the class and boat racing at large.

This approach should aid in all racer in the class having equal access to quality cylinder heads.  Additionally new racers would have easy access as they build a 2300 for their boat.
Based on how APBA/ACHA wants the head finished from Esslinger it would aid in the inspection process and monitoring an equal playing field for all participants.

2014

APBA would purchase 1 mule head from Esslinger to Dyno test and run in a Henderson hull.   Price range $1200 to $1900 based on stage of completion. (bare head to complete bolt on head including cam)

Scott Meyers has stated he would dyno and supply data to APBA/ACHA

Dutch Squires will run the head in his boat in a minimum of 4 races for test data (probably more) Results shared with APBA/ACHA

It is hoped ACHA will purchase a second mule head as Paul Hewitt has indicated he will dyno and possibly a Canadian boat would be willing to test.

2015

If approved the head would be allowed in the 2.5 stock class.  The quoted cost is $1200 to $1900 depending on stage of completion.  Esslinger would require all heads to be completed by them to the stage set by the racing organizations.  Before Esslinger would produce the first 30 heads they would require a presale of the 30.  2.5 stock racers and engine builders do not feel they would have any difficulty reaching the 30 between the 2 organizations.  If 30 could not be presold we would not move forward with the project.
Esslinger feels it would be best to do a complete head that is bolt on ready to run.  Chambers would be cc to our specs.  Max valve lift would be set to a tolerance of 3 thousands.  This is the best way to help insure all of the heads are the same and the most help with inspection.  They are willing to work to our specs as much as possible.

If we want to go with this program on an experimental basis for 2014 I need to let Esslinger know ASAP.  They are ready to run a supply of heads now and will set 2 aside to use as our mule heads but need to know now and have the funds now.

Please let me know what we want to do.

Thank You 

Dutch Squires

